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Inn Fire Update – May 28, 2025 

Firefighters continue to make progress on the Inn Fire, which is now 70% contained as of last night. 

Crews are focused on mop-up operations, working more than 100 feet in from the fire’s edge to secure 

the perimeter. Mop-up involves using water or hand tools to stir and cool any remaining heat, ensuring 

that hidden embers or hotspots are fully extinguished. 

Suppression repair efforts have also begun in some areas of the fire. This work includes using 

equipment and guidance from resource advisors to reduce the impacts of fireline construction and 

restore the landscape as much as possible. These repairs help prevent erosion and support ecological 

recovery. Suppression repair can also involve back haul of firefighting equipment. During the Initial 

Attack phase approximately 3 miles of hose was deployed, as well as various pumps, and water tanks.  

Firefighters remain actively engaged in increasing the containment percentage, continuing to mop-up, 

patrol, and secure the fireline, while suppression repair will expand to additional areas as conditions 

allows 

Cooler conditions prevail over the fire area in the early morning, however temperatures are expected 

to increase to 80 degrees this afternoon with an increased chance of showers and thunderstorms. 

Please continue to use caution in and around the fire area and thank you for your continued support of 

the crews working hard on the fireline. 

As of May 25, Highway 395 has reopened. Drivers are advised to use caution and remain alert for fire 

personnel and equipment working in the area. 

Please continue to monitor updates from CalTrans District 9 and the Mono County Sheriff’s Office for 

the latest information on road status and evacuation guidance. 

For more information, visit the incident website: 

https://inciweb.wildfire.gov/incident-information/cainf-inn-fire-2025 
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